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Issue 1 

“Be very careful, then, how you live – not as unwise but as wise, making the most of 

every opportunity.” 5 Ephesians 15 - 16 

 WB 25 
September 2023 
The area for the 
temporary classrooms 
has been fenced off 
with all subterranean 
surveys of the site 
completed. 

 This fortnightly bulletin will provide you with a progress update for our partial 
rebuild of St Peter’s Collegiate Academy. It will feature any adjustments to the 
proposed timeline, what has been undertaken over the preceding two weeks 
and some photos to show the current state of the rebuild. 
 
It has been an exciting two weeks onsite at the Academy. Last week we were 
visited by subcontractors to complete a survey of the site’s topography, services 
and supply lines. The contractors onsite were fantastic with our pupils, explaining 
their job and how they conducted the surveys. After they left we now have lots of 
markings to alert other members of the construction teams what is beneath the 
surface. 
 
Last week concluded with a meeting between the DfE, Keir (our appointed 
contractor), Three Spires Trust and the Academy to confirm the proposed timeline 
for construction and to begin signing off the final contract. During the construction 
we will be using the City of Wolverhampton College’s land for the compound, 
access road and temporary classrooms.  
 
Preparations for the use of this land have begun this week with the fencing being 
installed and the ground being mowed ready for excavations to begin next week. 
As soon as the 
contractors move onto 
the site their progress 
will be rapid. In addition 
to this bulletin we will 
also be sharing a short 
video update every 
month following our 
meeting with Keir to 
provide further 
information about the 
progress of the build. 
 
We anticipate that you 
may have some queries 
or concerns regarding the provision for your child. Over the coming weeks, once 
the work has begun, we will ensure the arrangements to move out of the A block 
into temporary classrooms is communicated to you in detail. Including the 
proposed plans for teaching and learning during this transition phase which is 
scheduled to take place from Wednesday, 27 March 2024. 
 
It is truly an exciting time for the Academy as we progress to this next phase. 
 

 WB 02 October 
2023 
The contractors will 
move onto site and 
begin digging the 
foundations for the 
temporary classrooms 
on the City of 
Wolverhampton 
College’s land. 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2026 
The new Academy 
block replacing A-block 
will be open to pupils. 

 


